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Long-Term Facilities Funding 

Duluth Public Schools is seeking a funding change in the Long-Term Faciliites Maintenance 

(LTFM) program for relocation and improvement levy authority.   

Objectives include: 

• More effecitve use of square footage 

• Avoid investing taxpayer contributions in an inefficient building through current LTFM 

• Allow for reuse of a National Historic School Building 

• Create community partnerships and economic development 

Historic Old Central High School, which currently houses the District Area Learning Center 

(ALC), Adult Basic Education (ABE), and District program and administrative staff, has been 

identified as needing $48.5 million in LTFM qualifying repairs.   

A District work group identified a district improvement and relocation plan that could save 

District taxpayers $17 million vs. repairing Historic Old Central High School. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact: Bill Gronseth, Superintendent – 218-336-8752 – william.gronseth@isd709.org 

District relocates 
from Historic 
Old Central High 
School, utilizes a 
portion of 
Central High 
School site and 
sells a portion 
for economic 
development

Scope Components

•Reuse and investment 
in Central High School 
site

•Efficient land use 
creates opportunity 
for additional 
economic 
development

•Creates savings to 
District taxpayers of 
$17 million

If District 
remains in 
Historic Old 
Central High 
School 

Required 
Improvements

•$48.5 Million of 
Deferred 
Maintenance & IAQ

•Additional 
improvements for 
efficiency and viablity 
not yet quantified 

•Still need to address 
transportation and 
facilities needs


